
fStottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Annual Parish Council meeting held on Monday 16th May 2011 at 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall.

Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Griffiths (Vice-Chairman), R Abbiss, D Newsham,   H Barratt, J Davies, M Shineton.

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 0

00.
Public participation:
No public present and no matters raised.

01.
Retiring Chairman’s comments:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell thanked all Councillors for their help, support, expertise and the friendly co-operative way in which the work of the Council had been carried out during his term as Chairman. 

He felt that the Council had achieved a lot during his term i.e. Quality Council, 30mph speed limit, 6 affordable homes in Chorley but also accepted that a lot of work had been carried out on this be his predecessors.

He also thanked the Clerk for all her help and support and pointed out that he was not sure what the future holds with the Localism Bill, Community Infrastructure Levy etc. The Parish Plan update should be a priority and also recruiting for the elections in 2 years time should not be forgotten.

Thanks to the Chairman for all his work were echoed by all present.

02.
Election of Officers:

Chairman:

Cllr Shineton proposed Cllr Rae Griffiths, seconded by Cllr Newsham. No further nominations received. RESOLVED that Cllr Griffiths be elected as Chairman.
Cllr Griffiths thanked all Councillors for their nomination which she felt was an honour and a pleasure to accept.

Vice-Chairman:

Cllr Shineton proposed Cllr Brian Hamilton-Russell, seconded by Cllr Davies. No further nominations received. RESOLVED that Cllr Hamilton-Russell be elected as Vice-Chairman.

03.
Elect other committees/representatives: 

ALC representatives –RESOLVED that Cllrs Abbiss and Barratt represent the Parish Council

School Governor – RESOLVED that Cllr Abbiss continue to represent the Parish Council.

Personnel/complaints committee: RESOLVED that Cllrs Abbiss, Barratt and Hamilton-Russell are elected.

Appeals committees: RESOLVED that Cllrs Newsham, Davies and Parsons are elected.

LJC representative: RESOLVED that Cllr Newsham with Cllr Hamilton-Russell as reserve continue to represent the Parish Council.

Parish Plan: RESOLVED that Cllr Parsons Griffiths continue as leader of this group.

Task and Finish Groups: – RESOLVED to set up as necessary

04.
To sign declaration of acceptance of office:

Chairman and Vice-Chairman signed their declarations and were countersigned by Clerk.

05.
Apologies for absence:

Cllrs Parsons (family), Shropshire Cllr G Butler. RESOLVED to accept apologies.

No apologies were received again this month from Cllr Walsh.

06.
Declaration of interests:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared a personal interest in item 11b Parish Watch (co-ordinator).

Cllr Abbiss declared a personal interest in item 15 ALC report (chairman of ALC).

07.
To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 18th April 2011:

It was RESOLVED to accept the minutes and these were signed by the Chairman.

08.
Matters arising from minutes:

a) Clerk’s progress report:

Casual vacancy:

Today is the last day for requests for an election – it appears that the PC will be in a position to co-opt at the next meeting. 

There has been no interest shown although questions had been raised with Clerk and Cllr Shineton – this interest will be followed up.

Interest has been shown for the next elections in 2 years time.

It was suggested that a new members pack is put together which should also include the list of training dates available.

Internal Audit:

This is being carried out at the moment and should be ready for our next meeting. As the completed form has to be sent off by the 4th July it might be necessary to bring the date of the next meeting forward.

It was RESOLVED to bring the meeting forward to the 13th June instead of the 27th June. Cllr Davies gave her apologies for the meeting.

Clerk read out a very comprehensive reply of proposed road works from SC.

Clerk was also in receipt of a schedule of proposed works in the Parish and the PC was asked to prioritise works – this will be dealt with at next meeting.

09.
Planning applications:

a) No applications received.

b) Permission granted for Walnut Cottage, 4 Midwinters, Chorley.

c) Appeals/Refusals – The Firs. S. Cllrs Shineton confirmed that as the Enforcement Officer has now left enforcements are now in the hands of the Central Officer, however the Chief Planning Officer has promised to look into this.

10.
Correspondence:

Clerks and Councils Direct magazine – this included a report and photograph of Chairman presenting Clerk with bouquet at Annual Parish Meeting.

SC – Sustainability, Energy & Carbon Reduction Advice from SC – Parish Plan needs to include this.

Emails:

All emails forwarded to Councillors.

Weekly planning lists circulated to each Cllr.

SC – speeds through Chorley – details to be included in next newsletter.

British Youth Council – Local Councillor Shadowing Award – noted receipt.

ALC – A Boards Approach – Issue and Enforcement – noted receipt.

ALC – Localism event – 29th June, 10-4pm, Shirehall – Cllrs Shineton, Barratt, Abbiss and Clerk will attend.

ALC – NALC AGM Wednesday 19th October, 11am – London – noted receipt.

SPFA – acknowledgment of letter re: ‘Places Young People Play’

SC – acknowledgment of letter re: Community infrastructure Levy draft charging schedule. Programme of dates included – Cllrs Hamilton-Russell and Davies agreed to attend and it was noted that they need to register by 27th May – left that they register.
Mouchel – advance notice of road closure – Hardwicke road for drainage works. Cllr Hamilton-Russell confirmed that this had been identified as a problem through the ‘Flood Forum’, which proves that the forum is working.
ALC – Invitation to help develop a New Charter for Shropshire.
Rural Services Network newsletters.
ALC – P09-11 – Waterways

ALC – E.Bulletin re: Precept/Standing Orders/Big Society/Planning/NALC conference etc.

SC – Road closure – Bagginswood road – 1st-9th June for drainage, kerbing and carriageway resurfacing 9am-4pm.
SC – road closure – Chorley road – 6th June for carriageway resurfacing. It was noted from the plans that the Rays Farm bridge junction was not being repaired during this closure but Cllr Shineton had been in touch with SC and asked for this work to be carried out at the same time. It is hoped that this will happen.
ALC – reminder re: Allotments Officer forum 9th June – noted receipt.
ALC – training courses and events for May – noted receipt.
ALC – NALC Standing Orders revision of paragraph 32 – it was RESOLVED to accept this amendment with 3 Councillors being inserted into the necessary section.
Keep Britain Tidy – Go Green for National Family Week – all necessary equipment was handed to Cllr Davies who will organise the ‘clean up’ with the help of Cllr Barratt.

ALC – Shropshire Local Transport Plan consultation – this needs looking at. Cllr Abbiss confirmed that Transport was the subject at the last ALC Area meeting, which was very informative. The Community Bus was also explained and groups in the parish could hire the mini bus/driver at nominal costs. An item regarding this will be put in the next newsletter. 
ALC – NALC DIS Extra 758

Police email received confirming that they have started a campaign ‘to disrupt travelling criminals, reduce anti-social behaviour and target motorists committing driving offences from May-September’. Clerk has forwarded details to email contacts held.
Rural Challenge Fund – noted receipt.
Big Tidy up Lunch 5th June – noted receipt.
Road closure – Northwood Lane – 10th June for 1 day for carriageway resurfacing.
Sustainable Government

Fields in Trust

SC – Submission of Draft charging schedule – dealt with earlier.
St Marys Youth Project, Cleobury Mortimer document – handed to Cllr Newsham.
11.
Parish problems/matters:

a. Parish problems:

Cllr Newsham reported that the bus to Ludlow College (R & M Travel) doesn’t always turn up. Details should be given to Clerk who will report this to SC (Matt Johnson) with a copy to S. Cllr Shineton expressing concern.

Cllr Newsham expressed concern regarding the use of the barn at Bagginswood for livery, which is not what the barn was originally granted permission for. 

Cllr Shineton pointed out that a planning application is understood to have been submitted and therefore the problem should not be discussed until this is received. RESOLVED to leave this until planning application is received.

Cllr Barratt confirmed that it was noted from the last minutes that newsletters had not been received at Litley Oak but confirmed that she has delivered there. It was confirmed that newsletters had been received by Mrs Sharp but had not been seen by her husband!
Cllr Abbiss reported that she had emailed Clerk to say that a bollard was sticking out into the road by the Honeysuckle Ford, although not in our parish. Clerk confirmed that she had reported this to SC.

Cllr Abbiss also noted that the log cabins are being permanently occupied at Yew Tree Farm, Chorley and should be dealt with as per the previous tenant. Clerk will write to SC.

b. Parish Watch:

Cllr Barratt confirmed that a red Peugeot 205 X registration had been seen down her drive – 8pm. This had been reported to the Police.

Cllr Abbiss reported that vehicles have been seen down their farm lane at 5am.

Cllr Hamilton-Russell reported that there had been no reported problems to him this month.

12.
Financial matters:

a. Outstanding payments:

Clerk’s fees - £xxx. Cllr Abbiss felt that no figure should be written down on paperwork handed to Cllrs at the meeting but details given verbally as this is confidential. RESOLVED that figure given verbally in future.

Mrs F Morris – expenses - £72.28

HMRC - PAYE - £220.98
RESOLVED to pay these cheques
b. Income since last meeting:
£14,330.00 precept

£293.40 VAT reclaimed

c. Insurance renewal:

Clerk had read through all 3 quotes and gave details of cover provided by each. Clerk also read out an email from Came and Company regarding the Lengthsman Scheme public liability and it was suggested that Clerk contacts Chris Edwards to clarify the matter. It is understood that Willowdene have their own PL liability.
It was RESOLVED to accept the quotation from Came and Company for one year at a cost of £279.83.

d. Year end accounts:

Clerk distributed copies for all Councillors.

It was RESOLVED that the accounts be accepted as presented and these were signed by the Chairman and Clerk.

13.
Road name signs:
Clerk showed Cllrs and email of signs and gave prices.  As it is difficult to see quality from photographs Clerk was asked to request samples or details of any signs they have supplied locally. Pattingham and Badger have good signs and it was suggested that Clerk ask where these were obtained.

14.
Place Plans:

Clerk had copied one document (65 pages). Cllr Shineton reported that the PC can feed into Cleobury Mortimer – roads/medical centre/parking/school etc. and after discussions it was RESOLVED that a task and finish group be set up in conjunction with Parish Plan group. Volunteers for the group are: Cllrs Abbiss, Barratt, Griffiths, Newsham and also Cllr Parsons who had previously agreed to deal with the Parish plan.

Clerk will copy the document for each member and this will also be put on the next agenda.

15.
ALC report:

Cllr Abbiss confirmed that the last Area Committee meeting dealt with Public Transport which was very informative. 

There is to be a meeting at ALC on Wednesday which she will attend. 

Telford and Wrekin Chairman has resigned.

16.
Shropshire Councillor’s report:

S. Cllr. Shineton confirmed that most of the documents she had had already been dealt with during the meeting.

· Money given to BT to expand broadband.

· SC website improved.

· Laptops to be replaced.

· Market Towns Revitalisation – 3 expressions of interest received – recycling/enhancement/Milson hydro system.

17.
Future Social Enterprise Scheme:

It was RESOLVED that due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed under item 17 the public and press shall be excluded under s1 (2) Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 as amended.

18.
Items for next agenda:

Road Name signs

Place Plans

Audit

19.
Date of next meeting:

It was RESOLVED to bring this meeting forward to the 13th June due to the audit timescale and any planning applications.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 10.15pm.

Cheques written:

Mrs F Morris – salary – £xxx

Mrs F Morris – expenses - £72.28

HMRC PAYE - £220.98
Insurance - £279.83

Signed: Chairman





Date:
These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting on 13th June 2011.
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